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Westport Beach Committee Minutes
July 1382019
Members Present: 
Tim St. Michel Chmn 
William Underwood
Constance Gee








Sean Leach

Meeting called to order at 7:05.
Minutes of June 13, 2019 were presented. 
Motion by Mr. Underwood to waive the reading and accept. Second by Ms. Gee, Voted 4-0
Beach Passes
Yvonne Drake was in attendance. She was denied a beach pass based upon lack of proof of residency, or taxpayer status. She presented materials showing a yearly lease for a residence and a change in her registration to a Westport, MA address.
Motion by Mr. Underwood to accept the materials as sufficient proof. And issue a beach pass... Second by Ms. Gee, Voted 4-0
It was stated that 3055 Beach passes have been sold to date. The Town Clerk’s office ran out of passes. Quick action by the Town clerk to obtain more beach passes prevented a major issue. The Town Clerk’s office should be commended for quick response and actions.
Lifeguard report
Evan Audette reported that former lifeguard Joe Mastrciano would be returning and taking on the role of head lifeguard. Mr. St Michel stated he would contact the selectman to appoint Mr. Mastriciano.
New Business
Beach pass issues were discussed. Among discussion topics were the limiting of beach passes to one per driver, suspension of beach pass privleges for staying after hours, and the issuance of beach passes to land owners on Beach Avenue. Mr. Underwood also brought up the selectman issuing passes without Beach committee input, and the effects of “free” parking on Acoaxet Road and the possible effects on Beach pass sales. 

Mr. Leach read some correspondences from residents regarding policies and the condition of Cherry and Webb Beach parking area.

Ms. Gee brought up issues regarding the completion of the guard rail at Beach Avenue. 

. 
Next meeting scheduled for 8/15/ 2019.
Motion by Ms. Gee to adjourn at 8:27, Second by Mr. Underwood. Voted unanimously.
